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                                                    THE PREZ SEZ                  
    
 
The Recall for 2018 is almost upon us, pray for nice weather. Were hoping for 
a larger turn out than we had last year. 
I know Dave is working hard as Recall Chairman, along with his Recall Com-
mittee, they are doing another great job 
again for this year. 
The 2018 Springfest held in Helen GA was another great success. Great turn-
out, lots of Corvairs, super weather and 
great food. I am looking forward to next years show, each year seems to be 
bigger and better. We also had 5 
members of our CNYCC in attendance, Lenny and Sherry Smith, Rick Gafney, 
and the Prez himself and wife 
Martha, we also had a great time. 
Our get together to attend the car museum in Norwich NY was a very enjoy-
able event. We also had a very nice 
Brunch at Fred,s on Rt. 12, plenty to eat. I believe that the low attendance can 
be blamed on the poor weather 
conditions, cold and rainy. Thank you to Rita and Tim for all of their prepara-
tions made for this trip. 
As a reminder again, Recall Weekend will be here in a couple of weeks, get 
your hotel reservations in, get your 
Show registrations in, get those Corvairs ready to go, and join us for an enjoy-
able weekend in E. Syracuse NY. Phil 
CNYCC 
PS Don't forget to bring your used Corvair parts for resale. 

Annual Dues of $25 for the CNYCC were due as of May 1st. Please 
submit to  
Kevin Fear, Treasurer, PO Box 626, Jamesville, N.Y. 13078 
Thanks!  
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    HAPPY BIRTHDAY TINA  
 
We hope you had a wonderful birth-
day.  
 
Tina has moved to her daughter’s 
home. Anyone wanting the address to 
send a card please ask me and I’ll 
give it to you. We found out the hard 
way the nursing home does not for-
ward mail!  

                1962 Spyder For Sale by Dave Shoemaker          Call him soon!   This is the First model  year for Corvair Turbo cars. 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES                                                                                     
      
Business meetings will be held at Tabatha’s 3160 Cold Springs Rd, Baldwinsville the first Thursday of each month. 
The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:00 so you can have something to eat before the meet-
ing  if you’d like. Meetings are in the side room, we order off her regular menu and will be given separate checks . 
Come early and enjoy a real home cooked meal!       
 
 
   June 8th thru 10th — Recall, Hilton Garden Hotel   
 
   July 7th —–  Fair Haven Bayside Cruisers car show behind the firehouse. No entry blank available yet. Will send it 
as soon as we see one.  
 
   July 19—22 —– Right coast car show at the Fair grounds 
 
  July 23rd thru 28th —— CORSA national, Pittsburgh Pa 
 
   August 4th —– Port Byron car show. New location at the village park. Registration form has been sent in separate 
E mail . 
 
   August 12th — VW show.  Info has been sent to everyone under separate E mail 
 
   September 9th —–   Wampsville car show 
 
   September  —– Jordan Fall Festival — no date given yet  
 
   November ——–  Corvair Family Thanksgiving Dinner 
 
   December —— no meeting or event   
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like. 
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol or ritac44@aol.com  

                                                                                                EVENT NOTICE                                         
     After yet another poorly attended event I think it’s time to reconsider them. Although this tour was an easy one be-
cause we had done it before, setting up any tour takes mega hours to do only to have —– if we’re lucky —– 6 people 
to attend. After holding out for at least 4 years I’ve come to realize there’s many reasons it’s just become too hard for 
most to attend. So what I’ll do now is list the car shows that are brought to our attention and that some of the club 
normally attends. If there’s any you want noted please be sure to send them to Tim so we can both get them listed in 
the Fan as well as sending the registrations forms out in a separate E mail. If at any time anyone would like to set up a 
club tour by all means feel free to and give us the info so we can include it in the Fan and the web site. I’ll be bring-
ing up and asking your thoughts on still having the Thanksgiving dinner as well as the after Christmas dinner.  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                                  Kitchen Corner             . 
 
                     Pecan Pancakes & Apple Syrup 
 
      2 c flour 
      3 Tbl sugar 
      1 Tbl baking powder 
      ½ tsp salt 
      1 tsp cinnamon 
      ½ tdp ground cloves 
      ¼ tsp nutmeg 
      2 eggs, beaten 
      3 Tbl butter, melted 
      1 ½ c milk 
      1 c apples, cored, peeled and chopped 
      ½ c chopped pecans 
          Combine flour, sugar, baking powder, salt,  
      cinnamon, cloves and nutmeg. Stir in eggs, butter 
      and milk. Set aside. Toss apples and pecans together  
      and fold into flour mixture. Pour onto a hot greased 
      griddle, cook on both sides until golden. Serve with 
      apple syrup. 
                                 Apple syrup 
      2 ¼ c apple cider, divided 
      ¼ c brown sugar 
      1 tsp cinnamon 
      ½ tsp ground cloves 
      2 Tbl cornstarch 
          Place 2 c cider, brown sugar, cinnamon and cloves in 
      a saucepan; set aside. Combine cornstarch and remaining  
      cider and mix well. Pour into saucepan; bring to boil, 
      stirring until thickened. 
 
                 Tropical Fruit salad 
  
      2 mangos, peeled, seeded and diced 
      1 papaya, peeled, seeded and diced 
      1 small pineapple, peeled, cored and diced 
      1 small cantaloupe, peeled, seeded and diced 
      ¼ c confectioners sugar 
      2 bananas, peeled, sliced 
      2 kiwis, peeled and sliced 
      10 strawberries, stemmed and halved 
              
           Quick Lemon Poppy seed Bread 
 
      1 pkg lemon cake mix 
      4 eggs 
      ½ c vegetable oil 
      1 ( 3 oz ) pkg instant lemon pudding 
      1 c water 
      ¼ c poppy seeds 
             Preheat oven to 350°. Grease anf flour 2 8 x 4 loaf 
      pans. Mix all ingredients together and pour into the  
      prepared pans. Bake 25 minutes or until toothpick 
     comes out clean.  
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                                                                                                                                                                                  May 3rd, 2018 
 
 President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 6:58.  
 
     Secretary’s report‐ Motion made by Dave and seconded by Corina to dispense with reading of the minutes. Motion approved. 
     Treasures report‐ Kevin stated the balance of the account was $5,587.77 motion to accept the balance was made by Lew and 
seconded by Dave. Motion approved. 
 
        Old Business‐ Recall 
              Dave feels good about how everything is coming along for Recall. 
               Fast Trac for Autocross smaller parking lot will be available for no charge to use other than just proof of insurance which 
has been provided.   
                Dave also asked if we will be having a meeting on Thursday June 7th, 2018 before Recall. The decision was yes.  
               Pam stated the Hotel is all ready and set for Recall as far as the banquet.  
               The block of rooms has been booked all 10 rooms are now reserved in fact 11 rooms are booked. if anyone is looking for 
a room before May 10th please contact Pam O’Kussick, something may be able to be worked out.  
                Things have been worked out for the People’s choice voting for this year’s Recall.  
               Pam asked Dave about the Recall schedule and he gave that schedule for the day. Thanks Dave.                
               Everyone was asked how things are going and if anyone needed any help and things seem to be going well and no one 
seems to need any help.  
                 Michelle will be taking over the Baskets for Door Prizes and the Raffles, Clara has stepped down. Thank you, Clara, for 
all your help in the past and for a job well done we will miss your help.  
                Doug stated things are going well with the ads for the booklet and that if anymore are received in the next few days he 
could squeeze them in. Thanks Doug.  
 
                Dave Shoemaker will have a reservation for a room that he will no longer be able to use for Nationals if anyone is inter‐
ested in taking over that reservation.  
 
             New Business‐ 
                Tina’s Birthday is May 7th Rita asked if it would be possible for Gloria to order flowers from the Club to be sent to Tina 
for her Birthday.  
               Reminder that May 20th is the Norwich Museum trip and Fred’s for Lunch afterwards, everyone will meet at McDonalds 
at 9:00 am to car pool if anyone is interested in attending.  
              Waterloo Car Show is May 27th, 2018 anyone attending please arrive early as no saving spots is allowed.  
 
                          Lee mentioned the American Legion Car Show June 16th, 2018 she will get the information to Tim and he will place 
the information in the fan. 
 
                           Everyone please remember that Dues are due on May 1st which has already come and gone, were has time gone, 
right?   
                            50/50 Drawing winner was Martha in the amount of $20.00. 
                             
                             Everyone stayed after the meeting to help and put the Recall bags together. Thank you. 
 
                            Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tim and seconded by Dave and the meeting was adjourned at 7:14. 
 
                            Respectfully submitted,    Pam O’Kussick 
                    
                               Those attending the May meeting Tim & Rita Colson, Marge and Dave Robinson, Phil & Martha Domser, Lee Ev‐
ans, Corina Edwards, Doug Dunlap, Pete & Pam OKussick, Lew & Clara Halstead, Don & Mary Goodney, Kevin & Gloria Fear, Mi‐
chelle, Shelby and Skylar Davis. 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
 
                                            HELLO AGAIN from the very busy  little Corvair Shop in Memphis NY. 
  WE still ask for material for the Fan each month , knowing what the results will be 
 Dave and Doug  stopped by a few weeks ago to help me with the heavy lifting required for the Club display trailer. Then I 
hooked things up in a temporary fashion. This is an early 61 motor , has 60 style manifolds ,distributor and starter on it When I 
removed from the car Ron was working on , it still had “test “ valve covers on it. After I got it running with better carbs , dis-
tributor etc  I had a hard time with some of the lifters . I think he must have had the same trouble. After putting a new pan gas-
ket on it , I put new oil and marvel mystery oil in it. I ran it at least an hour before trying valves again. They were quiet. I ran it 
at least 2 more hours on the table , playing with all settings. Sounded great .and no leaks. .so we put it on the trailer, and they 
left. Later that day , I put the wires back on it and started it up. That one lifter was louder than…. So I just left it running until it 
went quiet again. Just about every time I go out there I start it up and let it run. Now it seems to be quiet , BUT the oil pan is 
leaking. I was just a touch upset , so I walked away from it for now. When I get back to it , I will jack it up , drain the oil , and 
do it like I almost did the first time , NO gasket and a thick silicone seal , waiting a day or more before final tightening. At least 
it runs very good . 
     The CORD project continues to haunt me. Trying to install the powertrain , I found out the hard way that carburetors and 
starter have to come off to install it. Every inch going up in there is slow and tight! The valve covers have way less than an 
inch clearance from the frame. So now when I get it all the way up in there , I have to lean over the fenders and fake exhaust 
tubes to install the Carburetors and fuel lines. And hook wires and other fittings.  After that the whole front end and torsion 
bars go back on . To say these cars are NO fun to work on is extremely true.  
     On another note , I installed some of the L E D dash bulbs in the Lakewood , and Rampy. What a difference! All our Cor-
vais have Spyder dashes , and the tach , speedometer , and fuel gauges were almost impossible to see at night. No problem 
now.  
 I hope to get time this year to install a new steering gear on Rampy , and maybe look at damage to the motor caused by over-
heating on the first long steep hill in Massachusetts 2 years ago. It runs perfect , but uses too much oil . The motor has /had 
new full fin .060 cylinders etc so I hope to save them.  I will be making a new wire harness for back there soon also. The oil 
spill I had damaged all of the tape.  
  I have had requests for more Corvair ONLY work in the shop. Not sure how I will work it out , but I hope to do it all some 
how. 
    The memorial day show at Waterloo was a fine day , in spite of the threat of rain. The heavy rain held off until about 2PM , 
so by then we were tired anyways after arriving at @6:45 AM. Cars were already moving in , and the crew was setting up. We 
really enjoy that show. Gert stopped by for a while , and the Shoemakers were with us most of the day with the 62 Spyder 
coupe that is for sale.  I  have pictures from Waterloo 2018 elsewhere , including his Spyder for sale. 
    This month I have a newly rebuilt FC motor for sale. It is run ready to install. New .060 cylinder setup , heads done , new 
cam (304 ) and many other extras. The carbs are rebuilt , alternator is Hi output , and much more It is very clean and detailed. 
ASK me for details and price. It has been run and tuned in for @ 2 hours or more on the test bench.. It is ready to install and 
drive.  It is set up for automatic transmission , including a good converter. 
    See you all at the next meeting.                                
Our webmaster would like photos of your Corvair projects to put on the www.cnycorvair.com website. If you have taken any , 
please send them to   pics@cnycorvair.com  
  members can register at :  http://www.cnycorvair.com/cnycc_member_login.php 
     Regards , from Tim Colson   http://cnycorvair.com/Little_Corvair_Shop                                                                                        
              THINK RECALL 2018 ! 

  8 DOOR “HIPPIE VAN”  Trumansburg area  
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORT-
ERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE HELP 
THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 
Our catalog lists over 15,000 parts for your Corvair.  We 
carry engine parts, body panels, upholstery and much 
more!  There are 1,000’s of reproduced items available, 
pages of technical information and lots of  
other helpful hints. 

Check us out at www.corvair.com or call today to order 
a copy of our printed catalog.  You will quickly see why 
we are the world’s largest supplier of parts and all your 
other Corvair needs.  Clark’s - More than Parts!  

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 400 Mohawk Trail, Shel-
burne Falls, MA  01370  

 (413)625-9776        www.corvair.com      email: 
clarks@corvair.com 
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        A FEW PICTURES FROM THE 2018 WATERLOO NY SHOW                   HOME OF MEMORIAL DAY 
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